Agenda Item VII Committee of the Whole 8/13/25

Determine Recommendation to the Board of Regents Regarding Approval of Proposal for

Police Services

A Request for Proposal for Police Services was sent to ten vendors and was advertised in
the local newspaper. Three responses were received, with one incomplete. The proposals are
available for Board review, if desired.

GISD Police Department proposed services to be provided five (5) days a week, at an
annual cost of $436,620.00 a year, with a onetime startup fee of 102,000.00. The GISD
proposal also stated that it may be December before they can provide the proposed staffing for
the college.

Staff is requesting Board approval, to allow President Myles Shelton to negotiate a
contract with the GISD Police Department that would be the most advantageous to the College.

The source of the funding will be the General Fund.

Following discussion, the Committee of the Whole will determine a recommendation to
the Board of Regents regarding the Approval of the proposal for police services.

Vendor Proposal
GISD Police Department
Yearly fee $436,920.00
Startup Cost $102,000.00

Imperium Security
Yearly Cost $468,000.00
Startup Cost $100,000.00




